المجلس الوطني السورى يحضر المؤتمر الاقتصادي العالمي

حضر وفدٌ من المجلس الوطني السوري المؤتمر الاقتصادي العالمي الذي عُقد في اسطنبول خلال الفترة من 23-25 تشرين الثاني/نوفمبر ٢٠١١ بعنوان "منبر التعاون الدولي"، وحضره وزراء ومسؤولون ورجال أعمال من أكثر من 40 دولةً في العالم. ضمّ الوفد السيد سمير نشار عضو المكتب التنفيذي ورئيس المكتب الاقتصادي في المجلس الوطني والدكتور وائل مرزا أمين سر الأمانة العامة للمجلس والسيدين مصطفى الصباغ وأديب الشيشكلي أعضاء المكتب الاقتصادي.

وقد التقى وفد المجلس بمسؤول تركي رفيع المستوى أكد للوفد استمرار دعم تركيا للثورة السورية والمجلس الوطني السوري في جميع المحافل السياسية والاقتصادية والدبلوماسية إقليمياً ودولياً.

ثم ألقى الدكتور وائل مرزا كلمةً رسمية أمام المؤتمر باسم المجلس الوطني أكّد فها الشكر للحكومة التركية على إتاحة الفرصة للمجلس لتمثيل الثورة السورية في هذا المنبر الاقتصادي الهام ومخاطبة الضيوف من جميع أنحاء العالم، والتي أكّد الدكتور مرزا على ثقة المجلس بحرصها على تأكيد حقوق الشعوب في تقرير مصيرها ودعم مطالبها بإقامة حكم ديمقراطي تعددي معاصر في كل مكان، بما في ذلك سورية. الأمر الذي يساهم في ترسيخ السلم والاستقرار في هذه المنطقة الاستراتيجية الحساسة من العالم.

وبعد أن تحدث عن تاريخ سورية ودورها الاقتصادي في المنطقة والعالم، والآفاق المستقبلية الكبرى للتبادل التجاري مع تركيا وغيرها من دول المنطقة، أكّد الدكتور مرزا أن شعب سورية مشغول اليوم، وهو يضحي ليل نهار وبشكل سلمي للحصول على حقه في حياة كريمة لايمكن أن تأتي إلا بوجود دولة ديمقراطية تكون أولويتها تحقيق ذلك الهدف، والسير في درب الاقتصاد الحرّ المتوازن، بعيداً عن التزييف والشعارات، حتى تعود للشعب ثروته، ويعود لسورية دورها الإقليمي الاقتصادي الذي يليق بها، ويعود بها لتكون عنصر استقرار سياسي واقتصادي وأمني في المنطقة، وشريكاً أصيلاً في مثل هذه الفعاليات السمع متميزة.

وعقد على هامش المؤتمر اجتماعات مع عدد من الشخصيات والوفود لشرح أبعاد القضية السورية وطبيعة الثورة السورية وأهدافها، والمطالبة بدعمها خاصةً في المجالات السياسية والإعلامية والدبلوماسية.

3 كانون الأول 2011

للتعليق أو لمزيد من المعلومات يمكنكم الاتّصال بـ أحمد رمضان، عضو المجلس الوطني السوري، على البريد الإلكتروني: director@lcms.uk.com Media Bureau

Press Release

Syrian National Council Attends World Economic Forum Conference in Istanbul

A delegation from the Syrian National Council (SNC) attended the World Economic Forum conference entitled the "Platform for International Cooperation" in Istanbul, Turkey on November 23-25. The conference was attended by ministers, other government officials, and businesspersons from more than 40 nations. The SNC delegation included Samir Nashar (Executive Office member and the Economic Office chairperson), Wael Merza (the Secretary of the General Secretariat), and Mustapha al-Sabbagh and Adib Shishakli (members of the Economic Office). The delegation also met with a senior Turkish official, who reaffirmed Turkey's continued support for the Syrian Revolution and the SNC in all forums – political, economic, and diplomatic – regionally and internationally.

Dr. Merza, speaking before the forum on behalf of the SNC, reiterated the SNC's appreciation of the Turkish government for allowing the SNC the opportunity to represent the Syrian Revolution at this important economic forum, as well as to address the guests who had come from all over the world. Dr. Merza reasserted the confidence of the SNC that the Revolution continues to assert the Syrian people's right to self-determination and the support of their demands to establish a contemporary, pluralistic, democratic government in Syria, which will contribute to peace and stability in this strategic region of the world.

After speaking about Syria's history and the economic role it plays both regionally and internationally, and the future potential for major trade with Turkey and other counties in the region, Dr. Merza asserted, "the people of Syria are busy today, and sacrificing peacefully day and night for their right to a dignified life that can only be realized if a democratic state exists; a state that makes achieving this goal a priority and that remains on the path to a balanced free-market economy, away from corruption and glorifying leadership; for the people to restore their wealth, for Syria to resume the regional economic role it deserves, and to once again be a contributor to political, economic, and security stability in the region, and a natural partner in these distinct roles."

The conference was an important occasion to meet the many dignitaries and delegations in attendance and to explain to them the dimensions of the Syrian issue; the nature and objectives of the Syrian Revolution; and the need for their support for the Revolution, especially in the arenas of politics, media, and diplomacy. The delegation received from the above-referenced entities promises to respond to the SNC's requests and confirmation that they would stand beside the legitimate rights of the Syrian people in all areas.

December 3, 2011

For more information or commentary, please contact Ausama Monajed, member of the Syrian National Council. Email: amonajed@gmail.com